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Helping Lions Serve 

ur focus this year is to Help Lions Serve.  To be 

Engaged, Productive, and feel Fulfilled.  This month 

we are focusing on being engaged. 

 

I found I needed to call several Lions while working 

on my district directory.  I took this opportunity to 

tell them about our vision for this year and ask what 

was happening in their club.  The result increased in-

terest in our cabinet meeting’s information sessions 

on vision screening training, the new Blinq camera 

for pre-school vision screening, organ donations and 

eye surgery patient assistance program.  I also found 

a Lion interested in starting a caregiver support 

group on Zoom.  Email me if you are interested in 

that group or the diabetes share and support group on 

Zoom. 

 

I have been able to visit several Lions Clubs at their 

events.  From a biscuit and gravy breakfast, tender-

loin sandwich sales, a full concession stand with hot 

dogs, burgers and tenderloins, a 3 on 3 basketball 

tournament, soft serve custard stand, and strong man 

try to ring the bell.  At each place, I helped if needed 

and interacted with many Lions talking about their 

club, the club’s plans, and problems. We also dis-

cussed the opportunities to be more engaged, pro-

ductive and feel more fulfilled. 

 

I walked around the county fair and visited with 

other groups, such as the Health Clinic serving four 

of our towns.  I told them that Lions do vision screen-

ing at many daycares. They said that they have pre-

school children not in daycare.  They are interested 

in Lions doing vision screening for those children at 

the health clinic.  Their nursing students would get 

some clinical experience by vision screening with us 

on the new Blinq system.  We talked about several 

other vision resources that Lions can provide or refer 

to others.  

 

Now I will follow up, that is another important 

part of engagement, not dropping the ball. 

 

Our district (cabinet) meeting will be in Mooresville.  

Our Lions Club meeting room is available, but the 

attached kitchen is not, and the area to walk to the 

restrooms has another meeting going on.  But a few 

blocks away is IVY TECH with its new Zoom wired 

classrooms.  The Mooresville Lions Club President, 

Treg Hopkins, is head of community involvement at 

IVY TECH. We have a zoom meeting room with ex-

cellent bandwidth there.  Treg is knowledgeable 

about the system, and so we will get expert support.  

Hybrid classes will start the week after our meeting, 

so we will be one of the first to use the virtual meet-

ing system. 

 

We really want in-person attendance.  We need a 

quorum to pass the budget and other matters.  You 

can get hands-on training only in person.  The Zoom 

invitation with the link to join will be sent in a sepa-

rate email to all club secretaries for use by those who 

cannot come to Mooresville.   Publishing the link in 

this newsletter that is available on the web would not 

be prudent.  “I’m not going to do it.” 

 

Be engaged.  We will see you at the Cabinet meeting, 

on Banner Night, and in my wanderings throughout 

the district.   

 

Helping Other Lions Serve 

 

DG Jim Roth 

Cell: 765 404-4140 
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Leaders of our Team 
 

Dave Wineman is a great help and resource.  He has done many things and taken time to help me develop to help you 

and all Lions.  He is available to you as well.  He is LCI Area Leader for Indiana, Michigan and Ohio Lions.  He was 

at our state convention. 

 

I chose GMT Jennifer and CST Cindy because they already were living the themes that Dave is setting out here.  GLT 

Ross has over the years shown his dedication to helping the individual Lion to be an active part of our great organi-

zation. 

 

Dave Wineman will inspire and encourage us to Help Lions Serve.  GLT Ross suggested “Helping others Serve.”  

We have it at the bottom of every page of our district newsletter.  Our goal is to help each Lion be more engaged, 

more productive, and feel more fulfilled.  If we do that, this will be a great year.   We will be able to feel that we have 

made a difference. 

 

I will share with all of you and other district Lions when Dave’s area zoom meeting is scheduled.  It will be worth 

attending.  

 

Thank you for all you have done for me and for so many other Lions in the district and beyond. 

 

Helping Other Lions Serve 

 

DG Jim Roth 

 

 

 

 

 

District 25C Leadership Team 

   

DG Jim Roth 

5927 Lookout Drive 

West Lafayette, IN 47906 

Phone: 765-404-4140 

lionjimroth@gmail.com  

1st VDG Bob Hrdy 

1708 Teakwood Court 

Lafayette, IN  47905 

Phone 765-426-9027 

LionBobHrdy25C@gmail.com  

2nd VDG Patti Foxx 

2431 E Co Rd 1200 N 

Brazil, IN  47834 

Phone: 812-201-0906 

pafoxx31@gmail.com  

   

C/S Charlotte Query 

2408 Shepard Patrick Road 

Spencer, IN  47460-7132 

Phone: 812-829-4496 

jequery@bluemarble.net  

C/T Karen McKellar 

8805 E 200 S 

Zionsville, IN  46077 

Phone: 317-698-8538 

kadica@tds.net  

Newsletter Editor Charlotte Query 

2408 Shepard Patrick Road 

Spencer, IN  47460-7132 

Phone: 812-829-4496 

jequery@bluemarble.net  

   

Global Leadership Team 

PCC Ross Drapalik 

2585 Teeters Road 

Martinsville, IN  46151 

Phone: 765-346-2443 

ross.drapalik@sbcglobal.net  

Global Membership Team 

Jennifer Blandford 

380 W Walnut 

Zionsville, IN  46077-8543 

Phone: 317-847-2695 

jblandford@callcarpenter.com  

Global Service Team 

Cindy Russell 

5797 Hemlock Drive 

Whitestown, IN  46075 

Phone: 317-714-0754 

Lioncindyr@yahoo.com  
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25C District Wide (Cabinet) Meeting 

IVY TECH MOORESVILLE IN 

204 Southbridge St. Mooresville IN 

Saturday, August 14, 2021  

District Meeting 10 A.M. 

PDG Meeting 9:15 A.M.  

Lunch Free Will Offering 

RSVP to Lionjimroth@gmail.com 

 

After Lunch  

Vision screening training including the new Blinq Camera, Eye 

surgery patients’ assistance and organ donations 

 

mailto:Lionjimroth@gmail.com
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Hello Fellow Lions! 

It is hard to believe that it is already August… as our new Lions year unfolds, I hope 

you and your clubs are getting back in the swing of things. I hope that you are able to 

get back together for in-person meetings, Club projects and some good old fashion fel-

lowship. 

 

I also know that as we come out of incredibly crazy and unbelievable past 16 months, 

life has seemed to have accelerated and getting busier and busier. In a strange way it 

feels good but, I would urge you to not let it overwhelm you and a slowdown sometimes 

enjoy your surroundings, your friends, your club and especially your family. 

 

And lastly, I would ask all Love you Lions out there in District C to really get engaged 

and help your club, our district, our state and our organization to grow and make a 

difference. If we all do what we can help our very own DG Jim reach his goals and 

make us all better Lions! 

 

“Service from the Heart” 
                               - IP Douglas X. Alexander 

 

Lion Bob Hrdy 

 

Serving with a Smile 

 

I hope everyone had a safe 4th of July. Our friends invited us over for a 4th of July 

party. We had a pitch-in and played cards. I even managed to stay up to watch the 

fireworks. Thanks for the invite- we needed a change of scenery! 

 

It’s August and our garden are doing great. The green beans are about ready to be 

picked along with our tomatoes, green peppers and cucumbers. We always plant more 

than we need but I don’t have the heart to plant less. I love giving away our extras. This 

year I planted lots of pumpkins so I can’t wait to see how many we get. Our corn is 

tasseling and having ears. Those raccoons sure know when our corn is ready to be pick. 

So, I usually take our extras to the blessing box or give them away at work. So, if you 

have extras, think about passing the veggies to your neighbors or someone else. Re-

member doing small assistance leads to bigger things. 

 

Serving with a Smile, 

 

Patti Foxx 

2nd Vice District Governor 

 

 

1st VDG Bob Hrdy 

and Lion Vicki 
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 WHAT ARE YOU UP TO? 
 

The Pandemic threw a lot of clubs into limbo due to all the restrictions and health concerns. Let us come together 

and encourage one another to “get back in the game”.  

 

With most clubs having members who cannot risk exposure, it may be a while before we can get back to our “nor-

mal” service activities.  Now is the time to help each other come up with new service ideas or team up to accom-

plish the tried and true. Lions from other clubs can help where you are short and vice-a-versa.  

 

Since, all service clubs and non-profits are facing the same issues. You can support them and accrue service hours 

at the same time. It does not have to be a Lions and “----” project, you can simply help them. Wear a Lions cap, 

club shirt or your Lion’s vest and lend a hand. 

 

Do not forget to report your hours. Lions is the largest not-for-profit service organization, but we cannot accurately 

claim that without your hours being reported. 

 

Lion Cindy Russell 

District C GST 

 

Make it a ritual to report service activities at each club meeting.  It can be a form or informal report to the secre-

tary. There are some clubs that pass around a "makeup sheet" to use in lieu of a missed meeting. That kind of re-

porting could be for all activities, not just to replace missed meetings. 

 

New Treasurer for Indiana Lions for ISBVI 
 

Lion Bob Jessen 

Treasurer, Indiana Lions for the ISBVI, Inc. 

District 25C Trustee 

2361 Hanover Rd. 

Brownsburg, IN 46112 

 

When Clubs or Cabinet Treasurers are writing checks to the State Project, please have them make sure checks are 

made out to “Indiana Lions for the ISBVI” so we will not have a problem depositing them. 

 

Note:  Please note that all donations should be sent first to the District Secretary, who documents the club’s name, 

amount and project donated to before sending it to the District Treasurer.  Any donations sent directly to any project 

will not be listed in the treasurer’s reports at the district level.  Only donations made through District C can be listed 

by our treasurer in any district reports. 

 

More than one state project has told us that they are having problems depositing checks that do not match the name(s) 

on the project’s account.  When sending checks directly Individuals and clubs are asked to properly name the project 

on their check.     

 

District C Lions:  It is not necessary to write separate checks to each project.  Most of you may continue as you 

have in the past, i.e., write one check with an enclosed note directing the amounts to go to different projects.  

District Treasurer will send money to projects as clubs indicate on the memo page. 
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Indiana Lions MD25 Membership and Marketing Initiative 2021 

 

The Indiana State Chairs for Membership and PR/Marketing have re-applied for a combined $20,000 in funding 

under the LCI Departmental Grant programs. This grant proposal was approved in FY2020, but was not funded.  

 

These funds will be used to create and implement “Project On-Lion”. It will provide an integrated web presence for 

70 clubs in the State, along with a standard system for all club officers, PIDs, PDGs and Committee Chairs. It will 

enable Indiana Lions to communicate both internally and to the public better than ever before. 

 

 

Indiana adopted the popular Google Workspace suite of products as our State IT standard in 2019. Using this package, 

all Indiana club officers will have standardized access for the first time. Additional accounts will be provided to PIDs, 

PDGs, State Committee Chairs, State office, etc.  

 

The seventy pilot websites (ten per district) will be built from pre-fabricated secure website architecture to save time 

and reduce costs. The sites may contain club news, calendars for upcoming events, a photo and video highlight sec-

tion, online stores for tickets and fundraising items, an online membership application, online payment processing, 

and more. They will be designed to automatically link photos to Instagram and Facebook accounts to improve public 

and media reach. Other automated links are being explored, such as venmo, twitter, and stripe. 

 

Using Workspace, linking the sites through Google Analytics and Google Trends will also help us drive viewers and 

prospective members to Lions sites and programs. State and District Lions news will also be able to be posted across 

these platforms. The eventual goal is to provide all participating Lions Clubs with this standard set of online admin-

istrative tools. 

 

This is not a pure advertising campaign, or a pure membership sales effort, but a team effort to build a collaborative 

communication platform that will be lasting and effective. The public’s engagement and buying decisions are in-

creasingly made by the selection of online offerings. Indiana Lions are choosing to be seen as an engaged, effective, 

active group; open to new people, and willing to grow.  

 

Funds will be used to help secure licenses and personnel to create these sites and accounts, along with six to twelve 

months of initial automated postings, secure payment processing and other standard expenses. All disbursements will 

be made by our State Controller, within the Objects and Ethics of the Association, and compliant with all grant 

guidelines. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

PDG Charles Short, GMT-MD Indiana 

Lion Carlyle Edwards, State Public Relations Chair 
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Addenda One: Google Workspace 

Google Workspace, formerly known as Gsuite, is a bundle of popular Google products that can easily operate any 

Lions entity. 100% online, no downloads or updates ever required. 

 

  Most Popular email on the planet with over 50% market share. 

Gmail      

 

  Cloud Storage: no more vulnerable hard drives or portable storage devices. 

Drive 

 

  Like Zoom, but free, links to calendar, and works with all email accounts  

Meet 

 

  Online calendar function  

Calendar 

 

  Free messaging, group chats, breakout rooms, etc.  

Chat 

 

  Online real time word processing with editing capacity   

Docs 

 

   Spreadsheets for all purposes: hundreds of ready templates 

Sheets 

 

  Online real time slideshows, storable on Gdrive 

Slides 

 

  Online project and program management tools 

Keep 

 

  Online secure website building and management 

Sites 

https://workspace.google.com/products/gmail/
https://workspace.google.com/products/gmail/
https://workspace.google.com/products/gmail/
https://workspace.google.com/products/gmail/
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https://workspace.google.com/products/drive/
https://workspace.google.com/products/meet/
https://workspace.google.com/products/meet/
https://workspace.google.com/products/meet/
https://workspace.google.com/products/calendar/
https://workspace.google.com/products/calendar/
https://workspace.google.com/products/calendar/
https://workspace.google.com/products/chat/
https://workspace.google.com/products/chat/
https://workspace.google.com/products/chat/
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https://workspace.google.com/products/docs/
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   All types of forms: Signup sheets, expenses, project reports, etc. 

Forms 

 

  Online community builder for your team’s projects 

Currents 

 

 

Addenda Two: “On-Lion” Pilot Clubs (preliminary) 

 

 

25A:  South Haven, Westville, Hamlet, Hobart, Lake of the Four Seasons, Crown Point, Lake Station, 

Wanatah, Lowell, Hammond. 

 

25B: Albion, Andrews, Anthony Wayne, Auburn, Auburn Classic Noon, Bluffton, Huntertown, Ken-

dallville, Land of Lakes, Monroeville. 

 (Alternates: New Haven, Fort Wayne Chapel, Pleasant Lake, S. Milford) 

 

25C: Battle Ground, Brazil, Brookston, Brownsburg, Clinton, Lafayette, 

 Martinsville Noon, Riley Twp., Spencer, Zionsville. (Alternates: Lebanon, Delphi, Pierson Twp., 

Rossville Area, Plainfield, Poland) 

 

25D: Marion, Matthews, Noblesville, Greentown, Russiaville, Van Buren, Muncie, Anderson, Upland, 

TBD. 

 

25E: Bedford, Petersburg, Ireland, Jasper, Odin, New Albany, Seymour, Salem, Sullivan County, Evans-

ville. 

 

25F: TBD 

 

25G: Baugo Twp., Culver, Dunlap, Lakeville, Lake City& Warsaw, Mishawaka, Peru, Rich Valley, Roches-

ter, Syracuse. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://workspace.google.com/products/forms/
https://workspace.google.com/products/forms/
https://workspace.google.com/products/forms/
https://workspace.google.com/products/currents/
https://workspace.google.com/products/currents/
https://workspace.google.com/products/currents/
https://workspace.google.com/products/forms/
https://workspace.google.com/products/currents/
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Zionsville Lions Club Heart for Diabetes 

5K/10K Walk/Run 

_______________________________________ 
 

Saturday, September 25, 2021 in Zionsville, IN at Zionsville Lions Club 

 

 

 
 

• 5K/10K Walk/Run at 9:00 am 
o $20 for registrations before 7/31/2021 at 11:59 PM EST 
o $25 for registrations between 8/1/2021 at 12:00 AM EST and 

8/31/2021 at 11:59 PM EST 
o $30 Late Registration after 9/1/2021 at 12:00 AM EST and before 

9/23/2021 at 11:59 PM EST 
o $35 On-site registration- Zionsville Lions Club, 115 S. Elm St, Zi-

onsville, IN 
▪ 9/24/2021- 5:30-7:00 PM EST  
▪ 9/25/2021- 7:00-8:45 AM EST 

• Registration on: http://getmeregistered.com 
(Add event name to search for the event). 

http://getmeregistered.com/
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Lafayette, Brookston and Indiana Cyber Li-
ons were recognized at the July 2 Lafayette 
Aviators baseball game. Center is Brook-
ston Lion Roberta Roth, who got special at-
tention from the Aviators’ mascot, while 
husband PDG Charles Roth chuckles.  (Pic-
ture sent by PDG Pat Short) 

 

Vice District Governor Bob Hrdy threw out the 

first pitch at July 2 Lafayette Aviators baseball 

game.  Lion Vicki and Finn accompanied him to 

the mound.  (Pic sent by PDG Pat Short) 

Indiana Cyber Lions and Lafayette Lions 

smile for the camera as they await the 

beginning of the baseball game.  (Pic-

ture sent by PDG Pat Short) 

Here is a block view of the Lafayette, Brookston 

and Indiana Cyber Lions at the July 2nd game 

with PDG Charles Short front and center.  (Photo 

taken by PDG Pat Short) 
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Martinsville Noon Lions helped marshal the local 4th 
of July Parade.  Thank you, Lions, for helping with 
such a large job!  

 

Lions Roger Maxwell and Pam Roloff, of the Martins-
ville Noon Lions Club, helped marshal the local 4th of 
July Parade. 

 

Lafayette Lion Aki Kamali stands with 

PDG Frank Ruane in front of the Li-

ons Vision Health Van in the Browns-

burg July 3 parade.   (Photo by PDG 

Pat Short) 

 

Lion Ray Furner (Brownsburg LC) and PDG 

Charlie Short (Lafayette LC), on the left of 

the float, join other Brownsburg and Lafa-

yette Lions during the Brownsburg July 3 pa-

rade.  Also on the float are Lion Ray Furner’s 

daughter and grandchildren, Lions Susan 

and Amy Sabol, Lion Denise Mozingo and 

friends of the Lions Ming, Vicky and Darlene.  

(Pic by PDG Pat Short) 
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At the Lafayette Lions Board meeting, the club con-

ferred Honorary Lion Membership status on: Hon-

orary Lion Finn Hrdy - Lion Finn is recognized for his 

service, focus on vision missions and 100% club at-

tendance.  His dues have been paid by another club 

member who recognized his dedication to the club.  

(Photo by PDG Pat Short) 

 

 

Zionsville’s Senior Lions created a 
portable display of 10 twelve 
foot linking ropes containing 
over 13,000 ribbons commemo-
rating Indiana lives lost to have 
an interest, please contact 
Covid.  The ribbons and a com-
memorative sign hung from the 
trees in Zionsville Lions Park in 
June and then moved to Browns-
burg for their 4th of July 
event.  The display is available to 
anyone to borrow.  If you have 
an interest please contact PDG 
Richard McKellar at maca-
gon@tds.net.     If no interest, 
one month after this article is 
published they will disappear. 

 
 

The Zionsville Lions take great pride in their 22-acre park.  The building in the background will 

be demolished and the hole backfilled.     Removal of the pine tree was to facilitate some 

needed improvements in this area.   Left to right – Lion Art Small, Lion Matt McIntyre, Lion vol-

unteer Gordon White and holding the shovel is Lion Mike Heffner.   (Photos sent by PDG Rich-

ard McKellar) 

 

 

Left to right – Lion Art Small, Lion Matt McIntyre, Lion volunteer Gordon White and holding the 

shovel is Lion Mike Heffner.    

mailto:macagon@tds.net
mailto:macagon@tds.net
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Every week there are many jobs to be done in 

keeping the Zionsville Lions Park in tip top condi-

tion.   Pictured left to right are Lion Art Small, 

Lion/Club President Ruth Kelly and Lion Sue Bow-

ron-White.   The building behind is the old Cham-

ber of Commerce building that sits just south of 

the Zionsville Lions Club House.  It had deterio-

rated significantly over time as it has not been oc-

cupied in years.    This building is to be torn down 

and the hole backfilled to make way for significant 

street improvements by the city of Zionsville.    It 

sets on the crest of the hill leading into the park.  

The pine tree that was cut was behind this build-

ing.  (Photo by PDG Richard McKellar) 

 

At their dinner meeting Tuesday evening the Zionsville Li-

ons Club inducted their 1st VP Dennis Tackitt.    Pinning the 

new VP is incoming Club President Ruth Kelly.     Lion Den-

nis is relatively new to the club but has stepped up and 

taken on a lot of responsibilities, the 1st VP one of them.  

(Photo sent by PDG Richard McKellar) 

 

 

Kappa Epsilon Beta VP Pat Short is shown present-
ing pill bottles from Tri Kappa to the Indiana Cyber 
Lions Club associate member, Lion Carl Landskron.  
Great example of one philanthropic organization 
working with another to assist those in need.  (This 
is an easy project for your club!)  (Photo [provided 
by PDG Pat Short) 
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On Wednesday, July 7, PDG Charlie Short 
swore in 4 new Lafayette Lions.  Left to 
right- Lion Seth Bell (sponsor: Lion Ta-
letha Coles); Lion Taletha Coles (sponsor: 
PDG Charlie Short); Honorary Lion Finn 
(sponsors: club board of directors), and 
Lion Bill Routan (sponsor: 1st Vice District 
Governor Bob Hrdy).   (Pic sent by PDG 
Pat Short) 
 

 

Lion Rosalynn Kowal (member of the Ben Davis Lions Club, Indi-
anapolis) recently moved to the Lafayette area. She attended 
the club meeting on July 7 and expressed a desire to become 
involved with upcoming service/fundraising projects. A delight-
ful young lady!  (Photo by PDG Pat Short) 
 
 

July 17, 2021 Poland Volunteer Fire Department 

held their yearly Jonah Fish Fry. Many Poland 

Community Lions served doing various jobs, ad-

vertising, peeling and dicing potatoes, donating 

desserts, line servers and cashier and providing 

the use of Poland Lions Park for their fireworks 

display.  (Poland Lions can cook!! Yummy!)  (Photo 

sent by Lion Thomas Schultz) 

 

After the Poland Volunteer Fire Department 

fish fry there was a fireworks display at the 

Poland Community Lions Park at 10:00 PM. 

The group picture is of our volunteer fire 

fighters.  It truly was a great community 

function!  (Good example of working with 

another group on a large project!)  (Photo by 

Lion Thomas Schultz) 
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Poland Lions held a Cleanup Poland 

service project and had a large dump-

ster at their park to help the commu-

nity dispose of items.  They also as-

sisted in unloading trucks during the 

day.  (Pic sent by Lion Thomas 

Schultz) 

Poland Lions take a well-deserved  

break to rest in the shade at their 

park after working the Cleanup Po-

land project.  (You don’t suppose 

there was any trash talk in this group, 

do you?!  I know, bad pun!)  (Photo 

sent by Lion Thomas Schultz) 

So many smiling Lions helping out at the Poland Volunteer 

Fire Department’s Fish Fry!  They truly are a community-

minded group!  (Photos provided by Lion Thomas Schultz) 
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This was the 1st of the Lafayette Lions Club 

2021 Shootout-Fore-Sight Hole-in-One con-

tests.  It took place at Coyote Crossing Golf 

Course north of Lafayette on a par 3 hole 

(152 yds) with stream.  Prizes:  hole in 

one/$10,000; within 10' of the 

hole/$20;  on the green/sleeve of cheap 

golf balls;  in the stream or trees/Sponge 

Bob Square Pants golf ball memento!  Alt-

hough it rained/drizzled during lunch, over-

all it was a good day for golfers and fund-

raising. Also good day for Lions - hard day 

of sitting under the canopy, eating donuts 

and drinking coffee.  (Pic by PDG Pat Short) 

Keepers of the Green ---Friend of Lions, 

Les Bohart, Club members Lions Dave Eh-

lers and Mark Needham.  (Photo by PDG 

Pat Short) 

 

 

Afternoon shift:  Lions Vera Castle-

berry, Diane Haby and Ron Castle-

berry (event chair)...and yes, the 

sun did come out again!  (Pic by 

PDG Pat Short) 
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Opening shift 7 am - Lions Ron Castleberry and 

Pat Short.  58 hours put in by Lafayette Lions, 

 Donations (approx . $2,300 including entry fee 

and sponsors. )  (Picture provided by PDG Pat) 

 

Lion Laura Moss and Lion Chris Landskron 

from the Indiana Cyber Lions helped the Del-

phi Opera House get ready for the up- coming 

season after be closed for 15 months due 

to the pandemic. (Photo provided by Lion 

Chris Landskron) 

 

Lion Chris from the Indiana Cyber Lions 

delivered plastic caps to PDG Kenneth 

Faulkner from the Clermont Club for 

their project “Caps for Benches”. Yet 

another example of Lions helping Li-

ons.  (Picture provided by Lion Chris 

Landskron) 

 

 

Working with Lions Marvin and Barn Mericle, 
Prairie Creek Lions Club at Vigo co fair, Riley 
Lion Bob and Patty Steele demonstrated vision 
screening. New Riley Lion Pat Reese pictured 
in background with Linda Tincher.  (Photo pro-
vided by PID Linda Tincher) 
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One of the nicer “duties” of a district 

governor is attending the banner night 

of fellow district governors.  Our own 

DG Jim Roth is pictured far left while 

CC Jim Query is center in photo taken 

at District A’s Banner Night.  (Photo 

sent by DG Jim Roth) 

PDG Pat Short caught PCC Mitch Semans in 

a “sneak attack” at District A’s Banner Night 

on CC Jim Query’s ear!  Quite a quick finger 

there, Pat!  Just demonstrates that Lions do 

have fun no matter where they are. Lion 

Wendy smiles for the camera—after all, 

boys will be boys!  (Photo by PDG Pat Short) 

Spencer Lions Club has officially closed the Sum-

mer Food Service Program since school starts 

August 4.  Though 4,750 meals were served 

Grab and Go, groups showed their appreciation.  

The 2 girls on the left, Emery and Ruby Bland, 

brought beautiful flowers and homemade card.  

Lion Charlotte Query, next, is holding the card 

from Cathleen’s Gym and Marquetta Spelts 

(soon-to-be Lion) is next.  Lion Linda Davis holds 

cards from the YMCA and Head Start.  (Photo 

sent by Lion Linda Davis) 
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Zionsville 4th of July in the Park! 

Front, left to right:  Zionsville Lions Club President 

Ruth Kelly, Miss Indiana Braxton Kennedy Hiser, 

Miss Indiana Outstanding Teen Kate Dimmett, 

Lion Mascot Evan Rinehart.    Back row, left to 

right:  Gail Robbins, Pastor Linda Johnson and July 

4th Chair Steve Gayheart. (Photo sent by Lion Gail 

Robbins) 

 

Zionsville Lions ended their 4th of July Cele-

bration in the Park with a fabulous display 

of fireworks!  The crowd was estimated to 

be around 10,000.  The photography cer-

tainly caught the color in this picture!  

(Photo sent by Lion Gail Robbins) 
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DISTRICT 25C 

BANNER NIGHT  

SUNDAY AUGUST 29, 2021 

SOCIAL HOUR 5 P.M.  

DINNER 6 P.M. 

BATTLE GROUND BIBLE CHURCH 

2430 E. 600 N West Lafayette, IN 47906 

JUST OFF I-65, EXIT 178 

BRING YOUR BANNER 

DRESS: LION CASUAL 
 

COST FOR THIS PULLED PORK DINNER IS $20.00 PER PERSON. RSVP BY AUGUST 21, 2021 
 
NAME:  ______________________________  TITLE ________  CLUB ____________________ 
 
NAME:  ______________________________  TITLE ________  CLUB ____________________ 
 
NAME:  ______________________________  TITLE ________  CLUB ____________________ 
 
 
SEND THIS FORM AND PAYMENT MADE OUT TO BATTLE GROUND LIONS CLUB, P.O. BOX 183,  
BATTLE GROUND IN 47920  EMAIL: LIONJIMROTH@GMAIL.COM  

 

mailto:LIONJIMROTH@GMAIL.COM
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Please send your photos/articles to 

District 25C Newsletter Editor 

Lion Charlotte Query 

jequery@bluemarble.net 

by the 20th of the month. 

 

  

 

Please send items for the 

HOOSIER LION to 

Lion Gail Robbins 

gail45robbins@gmail.com  

 

    
 

mailto:gail45robbins@gmail.com

